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               CHAPLAIN                        SAFETY OFFICER 
  Nelson Alarcon                                                                    Sal Salamone, NY XVI 
  1507 Sausse Ave.                                                       196-56 45th Avenue 
             Troy, NY 12180                                                                    Flushing, NY 11358 
              Phone: 518-322-9524                                        Phone: 718-423-5948 
              alarconne@yahoo.com              ssalfund@msn.com 

 
 
 

BLUE KNIGHTS PLEDGE:  As a Blue Knight, I pledge to act with honor and pride to 
promote motorcycling and motorcycle safety by being an example of the safe use, 
operation and enjoyment of motorcycles.  I will work at all times to improve the 
relationship between the motorcycling law enforcement community and the general 
public.  The fraternal spirit will always guide me in relating to other Blue Knights. 
 

 
Chairman: Joseph De Felice, NY I      

 
Greetings, 
I am happy to say that all the TSC Board members are settling in nicely 
and we are working as a cohesive unit. 
 
Our 2025 Fall President meeting will be held over the Columbus Day weekend 
(10/10/25-10/13/25). This event will be co-sponsored by PA 13 & 22. They have a 
great time planned for everyone. If you did not register, please do so as time is 

running out. These Chapters are putting a lot of time, money, and effort into the event. As of this message, they 
only have 54 people registered. 
 
I would like to thank North America Vice President Cal Ennals and the members of New Jersey V for stepping 
up to host the 2026 Spring Presidents meeting. I know that they will do a great job. Keep an eye out for all the 
information about this meeting that the TSC Secretary Terry will be sending out. 
 
Remember if you need to have anything put into the monthly newsletter, please send it to the TSC 
Secretary before the 25th of the month. This will allow him to set up the newsletter and have it out in  
the same month. 
 
If you or your Chapter has any item to be placed on the Fall meeting agenda, it must be received 
by the TSC Secretary by September 10th, 2025. This gives him enough time to prepare and send 
out the agenda to everyone in a timely manner. 
 
If you or your Chapter have any issues, feel free to contact me directly at 917-939-7420 or email 
me at bknyxvi@gmail.com. My door is always open and if I don’t answer right away, I will get 
back to you in a timely fashion. You can also contact the TSC Secretary, and he will get it to me 
ASAP. 
 
Well, that is all for now. Keep the shiny side up and the rubber on the road. 
 
And always “Ride with Pride” 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:alarconne@yahoo.com
mailto:ssalfund@msn.com


 3 

Vice-Chairman: Lon Strayer, PA XI 
Greetings Everyone 
I’ve taken advantage of the nice weather in August to do some local riding. It’s nice to ride 
around central PA and just enjoy the outdoors. I took a trip to Massachusetts to work at an 
outdoor sportsman’s show for four days and I just returned from a four-day camping trip in 
north central PA. Fall is coming, and the riding season will be coming to an end. Put on your 
colors and go out and enjoy the rest of the season and represent your club with pride. The fall 
Tri-State Conference convention will be here in six and a half weeks. Don’t forget to send in 

your registration and book your room. Time is running short. I hope to see my old friends there and also make 
some new ones. 
 

                                                              Secretary:  Terry Castris, NY 7 
 

Greetings to my brother and sister knights 
 
I would like to congratulate Russ Harper, Cal Ennals and the rest of the International Board.  I 
have confidence that they will guide us to success.  I would like to thank the Tri-State Board 
for putting their trust in me as secretary. I am honored to be given the position and 
opportunity to serve alongside a group of dedicated, loyal, and compassionate members of 
this conference.  I know that Myron Joseph will do a great job as our international 
representative.  I also want to thank Joe De Felice for passing on all his knowledge.  I know 
he is going to make a great chairman.  
  

 I would like to share something with other chapters.  While I worked in NYPD we always stated, “Never 
Forget”.  We never would forget any members who have made the ultimate sacrifice, 911, etc.  Well, I thought 
it was a good idea to “Never Forget” our Heaven One members.  So, I brought it to my board, and we decided 
instead of an annual BBQ we would have a Heaven One Memorial Picnic.  NY 7 has 17 Heaven One members.  
We invited the families of the Heaven One members and honored them at this picnic.  It was a huge success.  
We should continue remembering and honoring our Heaven One members. 
 I am looking forward in seeing everyone at events and the fall presidents meeting. The Tri-State 
weekend is Columbus Day weekend in Kulpsville, PA.  You can go to our website for more information. I am 
also attaching flyers to this month’s newsletter.  I also attended NJV boardwalk ride last week.  Cal and his 
chapter do a great job. It was great to see our brothers and sisters from other chapters.  Steve Bruno’s set up 
meet times at all the rest areas on GSP.  NYVII, NJXV, and other NJ chapters including NJ rep Russ Davis met 
up and rode together as a group.  Thanks Steve. 
   If you have any item to be put into the newsletter, please send it to me at bktscsec@gmail.com. So, to 
make sure we do not miss your event, please send it directly to me. Thank you. Also send your item either in a 
word doc, PDF file, or a jpg file. This will make it easier for me to save and input the files in the newsletter. 
 
Ride with Pride 
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Treasurer: Vinny Calderon, NY X 

 
Greetings to all our TSC Blue Knights members.  
 
Our Tri-State Conference is right around the corner. Please send in your registration & 
book your room asap. Currently we have 61 members registered. Our Tri-State 
Conference is always a great time. On a side note, NYX is having our annual Ride 
supporting LEO Weekend Ride For Remembrance on Saturday 10/19. All are 
welcomed. Stay safe and hope to see everyone at our Tri-State Conference… 

 
 

International Rep. Myron Joseph, NY IX 
 
Greetings and salutations my fellow BK sisters and brothers, 
I hope with all the beautiful days we had in August, most of you were able to get out and log 
some miles on your wheels.  
I attended NY II’s Suicide weekend Aug 08 – 10, 2025. Friday August 08, they had an 
escorted ride to Little Italy in the Bronx, Arthur Avenue. Where all in attendance enjoyed a 
delicious Italian dinner at one of the many Italian restaurants in the area. The merchants 

proudly hung the Blue Knights banner high up, across Arthur Avenue for all to see as we rode down the avenue. 
The NYSP, Yonkers PD and NYPD assisted in the escort. 
Sunday was the famous Suicide run which passed through four of the boroughs, Da Bronx, Manhattan, 
Brooklyn and Queens escorted by NYPD Highway unit. There had to be about two hundred motorcycles on the 
ride. There were members from Quebec, Pennsylvania, North Carolina, New Jersey, Ontario, Virginia, Florida, 
Maine and of course New York. (I may have missed someone, and I apologize.  NY I and all the attendees were 
blessed with a beautiful weekend.  
The Fall Presidents meeting weekend is scheduled for October 10 – 13, 2025, in Kulpsville, PA, all the information is 
on the TSC website and will be attached to this month’s newsletter and a few other future newsletters. We can’t thank 
Bud Dinnel, Pam McClaren and their chapters enough for stepping up to the plate to assist the board with planning 
this year’s Fall meeting weekend. 
 
I along with several other BK members from different conferences are putting together routes to be travelled to the 
2026 International Convention in Calgary, Alberta, Canada. We are all planning on meeting in Great Falls, Montana 
on Friday July 17, 2026, at the Holiday Inn Express, 1625 Market Place Drive. 888-465-4329 for reservations. The 
plan is to leave the Holiday Inn Saturday morning and cross the border at Carway. It’s approximately a 3-hour ride to 
the border, then another 3 hours to the host hotel in Calgary. 
 
There is a Facebook page, “Blue Knights ride to Albert.” and all information will be posted on it. If you’re thinking 
about riding there, join the page and keep abreast of all the plans being made. 
 
September 10, 2025, will be my first BOD meeting, as your International Representative. I am looking forward to 
representing the Tri-State, and eager to learn what the newly elected International President Russ Harper has in store 
for the future of our great club.  
      
Remember, it’s the moto of the conference and club, to get out there and ride, connect with your neighboring BK 
chapters and wear your vests as much as you can. Ride with Pride. 
 
The newsletter is yours so remember to send your articles to our TSC Secretary, Terry Castris, by the 25th of the 
month. Whether it’s one sentence or a dissertation, we want it along with a flyer.  Please say something about 
your future events so it may be included in the newsletter under your chapter contact information.   
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New York State Rep, Central, West: Keith Lipsey ,  NY XVIII 
Greetings TSC Blue Knights.  
 
Hope y’all are doing well. I was able to check off one of my bucket list items recently as I 
was asked by a friend, to join him and 2 others whom I never met, on a road trip to Sturgis. 
We had a great time! Put on about 5K miles and got to visit places I never thought I would, 
such as the Field of Dreams on our way home as we stayed in Iowa. I even got up to bat and 
landed one in the outfield. While in Sturgis, I got to run into NY IX’s Finest, Pat & Tommy. I 
also was visited by a former member of NY XVIII and currently a member of NC XVII, 
Keith Rosario.  

Everything was fantastic. One guy blew his clutch which cost us another day and we made the best of it.  
Keep in mind our upcoming TSC Fall Conference weekend starting on October 10th.  
RWP and Be Blessed, 

          
 
 

New York State Rep, North East: Steve Nieves, NY VI  
 
Greetings Blue Knight Brothers and Sisters from Tri-State. 
 
     On Saturday August 9, 2025, NY VI Members along with Blue Knight Member Ray 
from GA II who was visiting the Lake George region, headed north into the Adirondack 
Region up to the Lake Placid area.  We started in Lake George then headed north up to 
Long Lake then Saranac Lake, Ray Brook and made a lunch stop at the famous "Tail of 
the Pups".  Afterwards, we continued into Lake Placid then worked our way back to Lake 
George.  Most of us put in 300 miles plus that day.  This is what the Blue Knights are all 

about the Brotherhood and Sisterhood.     
 
     On Monday August 18, 2025, several of us from NY VI were craving for some Buffalo wings so we rode out 
to the "Anchor Bar" located in Buffalo NY.  The Anchor Bar is famously known for its Buffalo wings because 
that's where it all started back in 1964.  Upon walking into the restaurant, we were greeted by Blue Knight 
Members from NY VII (Staten Island).  It was an awesome surprise to have bumped into BK Brothers and 
sisters in Buffalo NY.  I love this organization as it holds true that there are no strangers in the Blue Knights, 
just friends you haven't met yet!  The wings were very good, but the camaraderie was even better.  Most of us 
put in 600 miles round trip or more. 
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     Finally,  our Fall Tri-State Conference is around the corner which will be held October 10th through the 13th 
in Kulpsville, PA I hope to see many of you there.  Lots to catch up on and many good memories to make. 
 
Until then, 
Ride With Pride and Always Ride Safely 
 

            
 

              
 
 
  New York State Rep, North West: Kevin Durawa, NY IV 

 
July 26, 2025 the first Sgt. Thomas Sanfratello Memorial Ride was held in Genesee County, 
NY.  NY4 was very well represented with 15 motorcycles/19 riders attending the 54 mile, 
fully escorted ride which started in Alexander, NY, which collected many toy donations and 
over $4000 for the Sgt. Sanfratello Scholarship Fund and the Genesee County Shop With A 
Cop program.  A total of 90 motorcycles and multiple classic cars, trucks and Jeeps also 
participated. 
 

July 27, 2025 I ventured out to Buffalo and the NY5 (GLRC) annual Christmas in July Toy Ride to raise funds 
for toy donations to the kids at Cradle Beach. A short escorted ride ended at Cradle Beach where we assisted 
Santa and Mrs. Claude in distributing toys and singing of Christmas Carols. It was truly amazing to see the joy 
on the kids faces as we arrived and handed out the gifts. 
 
August 7- August 11, 2025 NY2 hosted their annual NYC Suicide Run. Myself and 2 other members of NY4 
ventured to the Big Apple to participate in this fun filled weekend. While there we did checkout the Village of 
Sleepy Hollow, famous for Washington Irving and the Headless Horseman. The crew from NY2 took us to 
Little Italy, Arthur St. in the Bronx, where the Deli owner was quick to point out how traditionally American I 
am due to my sandwich selection. By the way, it’s not a “sub”, we ain’t in New Jersey, it’s a “hero”. The next 
day was a visit to the WTC site and the 9/11 Memorial Museum. A visit which brought me back to that horrible 
day and all the feelings I know we all experienced. Let us never forget the victims who perished then and those 
still suffering to this day. 
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August 15, 2025 NY4 surprised our longtime Chapter member, past President/VP/Director and Chaplin Mike 
Quinn with a lunch meeting at Chap’s Elba Diner, where Mike was presented with a wall plaque recognizing 
his dedication, leadership and commitment to BKNY4. 
 
August 23, 2025 NY4 joined up with the Rochester C.U.R.E. Childhood Cancer Association and held our first 
benefit ride to raise funds and awareness to fight childhood cancer and provide support for the families of 
children battling this horrible illness. There were over 70 motorcycles and some passenger vehicle as well 
participating in the fully Police escorted ride and cookout that followed. 
 
I see many other Chapters holding their own events and many members supporting all these very worthy causes, 
one of the many reasons I enjoy being a member of this Club. 
 
I am also glad to see so many of you out enjoying this riding season and posting pictures/videos of your travels. 
 
Until we see each other again, 
Stay safe and Ride With Pride. 
 
  New Jersey State Rep: Russel Davis, NJ XI 

 
Greetings Blue Knights. 
 
I hope everyone had a safe riding season and I look forward to seeing everyone at the Tri 
State Conference this October.  
 
 
 

 
Pennsylvania State Rep: Pamela McClaren,  PA XIII 

 
Good day everyone, 
         International Convention - Sorry for not having a submission for last month’s 
newsletter but I had just arrived home from my extended International Convention trip to 
Europe.  It was great seeing everyone in Mol, Belgium and making new friends at the 
convention and then 35 of us enjoyed the 7 day after-convention bus tour which took us to 
Paris, Normandy and London.  Izzy Chapa (TX XXXI and my traveling partner) and I then 
went up to Scotland for 9 days and we met several members from Scotland II who showed 
us around and shared their yearly BBQ with us – Blue Knights friendship at its finest!! 
         TSC Fall Conference - The conference info is out, and it is fast approaching.  My 

chapter – PA XIII and Bud Dinnell’s chapter – PA XXII are spear-heading it with the help of the TSC 
Board.  We hope that you will be able to attend!!  As a reminder, room reservations must be made by Sept 
10th to get the discounted rate, and registration needs to be to Vinny Calderon by Sept 20th as we need to 
coordinate with the hotel for the 2 meals.  The flyer and registration form are on the TSC webpage and in the 
newsletter.  ** We are still looking for donations for hospitality in the form of bottles of alcohol to share, as 
well as for door prizes.**  
         Big Buck Raffle – The tickets are in hand!!  The tickets are $10 each and 1st prize is $1,500, 2nd prize is 
$1,000 and 3rd prize is $500.  You need not be present to win and the tickets will be drawn at the Spring 
meeting in NJ on Sat, May 2nd.  I have the tickets to distribute, so if you or your chapter wants a book or books 
to buy or sell, please contact me and I can mail them out or give them to you in Culpepper at the Mason Dixon 
Conference or at the TSC in October. 
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    Be safe out there riding or driving and watch out for those leaves and I hope to see you at the MDC or the 
TSC in the next few months.  Here are some pictures from my trip to Europe… 

                   
 

            
  
  Pennsylvania State Rep: Rick Vobis, PA XXVI 

Hey Guys, 

       Yesterday was the “National Night Out” Event held in Port Jervis, NY.   The Blue 
Knights had a booth set up to introduce our Club the Community.   We were very well 
received having 2 Ice cream Cakes that we raffled off for free which were donated to us by the 
local Dairy Queen, stickers, Blue elastic bracelets, Blue Knights Pins, candy, and Blue 
Knights patches (all donated by various Chapters of Blue Knights of the Tri State Conference 

in advance for this event….THANK YOU) for the children to enjoy and we gave away an entire case (100) gun 
locks, to any adult who wanted one, that were donated to us by the Veterans Administration.   The event was 
from 6:00 pm – 9:00 pm and the booth was busy the entire time.  My personal thanks must be given to Director 
of the event, Kent Frezzell, Pete Squire (Vice President) of Blue Knights PA XXVI, Mike McCotter (President) 
and his VERY helpful wife Deb of Blue Knights NY XXII, and Paul Lang (President) of Blue Knight NY XIV 
for attending, helping out, and representing our Club in a very positive way to the public.  The weather was 
warm, people friendly, and all the free hot dogs, chips and water you could want to eat or drink rounded out the 
It was lots of work and our tent was the last one taken down at the event but it was well worth it! 
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  Pennsylvania State Rep: Mike Hoover, PA XXI 
 
 I apologize for my absence in the last several months, but I realized the older you get, it takes longer 
to accomplish goals.  
 
Good news is I retro my bike to accommodate me. My left leg is solid with a rod from hip to ankle, 
making it tough to change gears. After diligent search, found and device that electronically shifts at a 
touch of controls on the handlebars. Works pretty well. 
I'M ON THE ROAD AGAIN   
 
PA16 Blue Ride was a wet one, but the rain stopped when the ride began. Everything went smoothly 

after that, no incidents or mishaps. A good day. 
 To date, The Blue Ride has donated $700,000 to charity and chapter.    
 
PA 7 lost another good friend, George Kirsher, Secretary. PA 7 has been hit hard having decently lost President Odie 
Odenheimer. Our thoughts and prayers go to the Kirsher family. 
 
PA 21 Wexford also had a major setback. Long time member of the Blue Knights organization Bill Wolverton passed away 
August 21st. He was president of both PA 7 and PA21 while I was still in diapers.  Bill was a fixture on the Tri State scene 
and was the go-to guy for most everything. He will be missed 
 
I plan on riding to the Mason Dixon conference at the end of the month. My bucket list included the Blue Ridge Parkway 
and to see how they DO IT down under. 
 
Looking forward to our own conference in October.  
Remember to keep it upright, the bike I mean   

Fr          
  

 
 

  TSC Chaplain: Nelson Alarcon NY VI 
“and saying, “The time is fulfilled, and the kingdom of God is at hand. Repent, and believe 
in the gospel.”” 
                                                                  Mark 1:15 NKJV 
 
From the beginning of time, we’ve been on borrowed time. Nearly everyone reading this is 
at the age of accountability and needs to know (if you don’t know already) that time is 
running out. Take inventory of your life, repent and accept Christ as your savior. 
 
 

 
Safety Officer: Sal Salamone, NY XVI 

Flat Tire Remedies 
It's a nightmare: You're cruising down the road when, bam, you realize your tire has blown out 
and you are about to get to a flat tire. What's the best advice for handling a blow-out? Try to 
remain calm and immediately let off the throttle (as you would with a car). Next, apply your 
brake, but not on the tire that's going flat; apply it to the unharmed wheel and slowly bring 
your bike to a stop somewhere safe. Some bikes have a linked brake set-up: anytime you brake 
one wheel, the other automatically brakes. If that's the case, you need to be extra cautious 

when braking. Once you have stopped safely, examine the tire closely. Try to ascertain what caused the 
tire to blow out. If you can see a puncture from a nail or other object in the tread of a tubeless tire, you're 
in luck, as you can usually repair or patch it up relatively easily. However, sidewall damage by a nail or 
any other object is a different story on a tubeless tire, and you will need to get the bike trailer to haul it 
to a dealer. If you have tubed tires, the situation is somewhat  
 
trickier. In this case, you have to remove the tire from the rim, which means removing the wheel from 
the bike entirely. Unless you have a buddy or two to help you support the bike while you do this, 
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chances are you're going to have to call for help. The good news is that if you need to patch a tubeless 
tire, a simple repair kit you can purchase at most bike shops is sufficient. Such kits usually include an 
auger, tire-patching cement, plugs, and some tire patches in case the puncture is not a neat hole. It also 
helps to have some carbon dioxide cartridges in case your tire has lost its air. You should be carrying 
such supplies with you at all times. Once you've sealed the tire with a plug or patch, make sure that you 
get to a gas station safely and as quickly as possible. You should have the tire professionally examined 
as plugs are only a temporary fix. Be sure you're riding on a safe tire before continuing your journey. 

 
• Group rides can be a great way to meet like-minded riders. 

• Each ride brings an opportunity to meet like-minded people and to discover new roads. Any group of 
people will vary in their range of skills. You know you’ve found a good group to ride with when no one 
feels they need to pick up the pace, and any reckless display of awesomeness is discouraged. 

• Ride My Own Ride 
• Not long into the ride, If you have a sense of the other riders’ skills. It might be easy to keep up. Or 

maybe the rider ahead is slightly more skilled; they become your carrot. 
Sometimes, you may notice the gap growing between yourself and the other riders in front of you. There is mild 
guilt about creating a gap in the group of riders and the temptation to twist the throttle is strong. So off you go 
to close the gap. 
Wait, wait, wait! What’s going on here? Are you really “riding your own ride”? 
On twisty roads in particular, you savor the relationship between yourself and the road with little or no 
influence from the other riders. When the road gets challenging, you need to let the gap grow sufficiently so the 
next rider is not an influence on your choice of corner speed. 
Don’t let pack mentality ruin your ride. 
Sometimes this means the next motorcycle is out of sight. Allowing the group to stretched out allows each 
person to ride in a way that feels comfortable. 
 
Comfort 
Speaking of comfort, an all-day group ride can add 300+ miles on the odometer. From a cold morning start, hot 
afternoon and wet finish to the day, bringing the right riding gear will make every minute a treat, and minimizes 
dangerous distraction. 
The ride will undoubtedly be a mix of smooth twisties with pavement that has seen its better days. Although 
your bike’s suspension may be on the firm side, it is adjustable. Softening the settings allows you to ride a full 
day in relative comfort. 
 
A pre-ride meeting makes sure everyone is on the same page. 
 
Group Etiquette 
Communication among each group member is essential. A pre-ride meeting is important to describe the route 
and the expectations of the group leaders. Any use of hand signals during the ride need to be explained. 
Arrive at least 15 minutes early with a full tank of gas and an empty bladder. And, don’t be that guy (or girl) 
who is late for the rider’s meeting and is then clueless about the day’s plan.  
Group riding can be a blast, but it can also be quite dangerous if riders do not understand the idiosyncrasies of 
riding in a group. It’s also risky to ride with people who are not skilled. Be discerning about who you ride with 
and don’t be afraid to bow out if a particular group does not share your values of risk management. 
 
Ride save and enjoy the ride  
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INTERNATIONAL OFFICERS 

 
PRESIDENT    RUS HARPER               rhh57@aol.com  914-588-4912 
 
VICE PRESIDENT NA  CAL ENNALS      bktscsec@verizon.net         856-364-6843 
 
VICE PRESIDENT EUROPE LEONI TROMANS           vicepresidenteurope@blueknights.org    
 
SERCRETARY   GLEN WHEAT  secretary@blueknights.org   
 
TREASURER   BRIAN ARNOLD treasurer@blueknights.org   
 
PAST PRESIDENT  DJ ALVAREZ      pastpresident@blueknights.org 281-542-8716 
 
BOG CHAIRMAN  MARK HOWARD            smco835@gmail.com                415-606-1201 
 
 
 
 

INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE REPS 
 
EUROPEAN      KOENRAAD HUTSE koen.hutse@gmail.com  32-477-653-060 
 
GREAT LAKES     DENNIS HAFEMAN bkwrongway1@aol.com  262-971-5084 
 
MASON-DIXON     JOHN POLLINGER mpbkde1@comcast.com  302-545-5301 
 
MID WEST REGIONAL    DOUG CASTEEL mwrc.rep@blueknights.org 314-412-4449 
 
NORTHEAST      GUY POIRIER  nec.rep@blueknights.org  450-601-2040 
 
RIO GRAND      JAY GRAY                    jaybird793@yahoo.com                510-538-6902 
 
SOUTHERN REGIONAL    BOB AWTREY src.rep@blueknights.org  706-773-5250 
 
SOUTHWEST      JORGE ORTIZ  swc.rep@blueknights.org   
 
TRI-STATE      Myron Joseph     mjnrsgt@aol.com   914-879-9394 
 
UNITED KINGDON & IRELAND  GRAHAM BUXTON grahamb638@gmail.com  44-115-939-1753 
 
WEST COAST       LISA O’OBRIEN wcc.rep@blueknights.org  707-266-6349 
 
 

 
 

BLUE KNIGHTS INTERNATIONAL OFFICE 
 
JANA CLARK (Office Manager) 38 ALDEN STREET   hq@blueknights.org               207-947-4600 
     BANGOR, ME 04401 
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** REMINDERS ** 

Please send me an updated Chapter Contact Form whenever your Chapter changes Officers and/or Contacts. The form is 
available on the Join us/Chapters page of the TSC Website. 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: SUBMIT YOUR CHAPTER INFORMATION BEFORE THE 25th OF EACH MONTH.  
Please email me your event fliers. All fliers will be forwarded to Chapters &  

posted on the Events Page of our website www.bktsc.org 
Terry Castris, Tri-State Conference Secretary 

          *** As always: Ride with Pride *** 
 
 
 
 

 

Blue Knights International 
Law Enforcement Motorcycle Club, Inc. 

TRI-STATE CONFERENCE 
RIDE EVENT SCHEDULE 

(As Of 08/01/2025) 
 

NEW FOR (YEAR) – I have also added the surrounding  
Conference Meetings and Weekends to the Schedule in GREEN 

BLACK is Chapter Events, RED is TSC Conference Events, BLUE is International Events 
 
Date Chapter  Event        JANUARY  Contact or Website             Flyer 
Date Chapter  Event        FEBRUARY  Contact or Website             Flyer 
Date Chapter  Event          MARCH   Contact or Website              Flyer 
Date Chapter  Event          APRIL   Contact or Website             Flyer 
Date Chapter  Event          MAY   Contact or Website              Flyer 
Date Chapter  Event          JUNE  Contact or Website              Flyer 
Date Chapter  Event          JULY   Contact or Website              Flyer                 
Date Chapter  Event         AUGUST                Contact or Website                   Flyer 
Date Chapter  Event          SEPTEMBER  Contact or Website              Flyer 
ate Chapter  Event          OCTOBER   Contact or Website              Flyer 
10/1        NJ XV                Forst on the Pumpkin                                   732-232-3286/jakapp631@gmail.com           N  
10/10-13 Pa XIII              TSC Fall Weekend                                        bktsc.org                                                          Y 
10/19      NYX  Annual Ride – LEO Weekend Ride For Remembrance    Vinny-917-748-9442              N 
Date Chapter  Event          NOVEMBER  Contact or Website              Flyer 
Date Chapter  Event          DECEMBER  Contact or Website              Flyer 
12/3        NJ XV                Toy Run                                                          917-731-7849/steve1120@aol.com                 N 

 
This is the (YEAR) Tristate Ride Schedule to date. Contact me with you Events or correction at bktscsec@gmail.com.  
The schedule and uploads of event fliers may be found on the Events page of the Conference website: www.bktsc.org 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.bktsc.org/
mailto:732-232-3286/jakapp631@gmail.com
mailto:917-731-7849/steve1120@aol.com
mailto:bktscsec@gmail.com
http://www.bktsc.org/
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